Supervisor-

Alexander Jamieson

## TOWN OF CHESTER

Town Board-

Brendan W. Medican Cynthia Smith Robert Valentine Ryan C. Wensley

Town Justice-

Janet M. Haislip Sharon Worthy-Spiegl

## HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT

77 Laroe Rd. Chester, NY 10918

Tel: (845) 469-4101 Fax: (845) 469-7591 Town Clerk-

Linda Zappala

Highway Supt-

Anthony La Spina

Receiver of Taxes-

Vincent A. Maniscalco

**Building Inspector-**

Farr Engineering

Assessor-

John Schuler, III

Chief of Police-

Daniel J. Doellinger

October 4, 2017

To: Donald Serotta, Planning Board Chairman

From: Anthony LaSpina, Highway Superintendent

Re: Clean Energy Collective - Black Meadow Rd.

Dear Don:

I would like to request a requirement that the owner or contractor of the above referenced project post a \$1,000.00 restoration bond with the Highway Department for the protection of the integrity of Black Meadow Road during the construction of their project.

This policy has been created to ensure that contractors and sub-contractors load and off load equipment and materials with consideration of the Town owned property. After the project is complete, the area will be inspected and as long as there are no damages to the road or Town right-of-way, the \$1,000.00 will be refunded to them.

If you need any information or would like to discuss this further, please feel free to call.

Sincerely,

Anthony LaSpina

Town of Chester Highway Superintendent

anthony La Speins

AL;dt